From: Mylius, Richard H (DNR) [mailto:dick.mylius@alaska.gov] 
Sent: Friday, March 13, 2009 5:23 PM
To: Sen. Donny Olson
Cc: Lesh, Melanie G (DNR); Brown, Dean N (DNR); Maisch, John C (DNR)
Subject: Prince of Wales Island mining
Senator Olson – at yesterday’s Senate Community and Regional Affairs hearing on Senate Bill 127, the Southeast State Forest, you asked two questions regarding mining.

The first was if I knew what the Alaska Miner’s Association’s position was on the bill.  I talked with Steve Borell, Executive Director of the Alaska Miners Association, and he said he would call you to let you know that AMA supports the bill. 

The second was a question about what mining activity occurs on Prince of Wales Island.  Currently, there are no active mines on Prince of Wales Island or the adjacent islands. There are active exploration efforts at the following sites, none of which are within the state forest proposal:

Niblack – is primarily a gold prospect, but also has silver, copper and zinc.  The area has seen extensive exploration recently, the current operator is CBR Gold Corp, their web site:  

http://www.cbrgoldcorp.com/project_areas/united_states/
Bokan Mountain – a former uranium mine that is being reassessed by Ucore – for more information, here is their web site address:   http://www.cbrgoldcorp.com/project_areas/united_states/

There are other known mineral deposits including a Iron deposit near Kasaan. 

Dick Mylius, Director 
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Division of Mining, Land & Water 
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